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Dear Honorable Committee Members,  

 

Please support funds for repairs to the Osborn Aquatic Center in Corvallis. I know 

that the abrupt and unexpected closure of the pool has been devastating to the 

Corvallis community.  

 

The Osborn Aquatic Center is one of the few pools in the state of Oregon that has the 

appropriate depth, blocks, and space to host large swim meets. In 2024 I attended 2 

swim meets at the Osborn Aquatic Center. I traveled from Bend and stayed in 

Corvallis hotels and ate at Corvallis restaurants each time.  

 

The loss of this facility to the greater Oregon swimming community is very 

detrimental. Please support the request for funds to return the pool to active use.  

 

Sincerely,  

Cheryl Morgen 

 


